
 

  

 

Kevin Maclennan 

Health Infrastructure 

1 Reserve Road, St Leonards, NSW 2065 

 

Dear Kevin Maclennan,  

 
Sutherland Hospital Operating Theatre Upgrade (SSD-11099584)                                   

Request for additional information 

 
 

I refer to the State significant development (SSD) application for the Sutherland 
Hospital Operating Theatre Upgrade (SSD-11099584) and the letter received from The 
Department of Planning Industry and Environment on 29 September 2021 requesting 
the following information: 

 

 Clarify concerns regarding the impact of the planting of four street trees on 
sightlines from the Ambulance Station. 

 

The requested incorporation of 4 street trees on Kareena road adversely effects lines 
of sight for ambulances exiting the Ambulance Station onto Kareena Road South 
bound lane with tree trunks and canopies obstructing the view of oncoming traffic. I 
have reviewed with our Safety and Recovery Business Partner Sam Stack and see 
supports our objection to the trees being planted.  

 

If you have any enquires about this matter, please contact Deborah Smith from NSW 
Ambulance on 0407 296 254.  

 

Yours sincerely,     

 

        

Deborah Smith JP BHSc (Pre-Hospital Care) BDA (N.I.D.A) FACP 

Manager Health Relationships | Clinical Operations Sydney & South East Sector 

 
      

 



 

  

 

 

 


